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JAN 12 2023
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RECEIVED & RECORDE

School Committee Meeting Members Present - Chm. DiGiacomo, Mr. Sareault , Dr.
Miller, Mr. Fisher, Mr. Pell, Ms. Binienda, Ms. Brown

Administration Present - Dr. Maruszczak; Maureen Wikland; Michelle Austin, Bryce
Harper, Bernard McNamara, James Mulcahy, Trish Hill, and Neil Murphy

1. Call Meeting to Order

Chm. DiGiacomo called the meeting to order at 6:02 PM. He stated the meeting is
being recorded remotely today; the meeting may be viewed by live stream at this time
on Sandwich Community TV, and that it is being recorded.

2. Pledge of Allegiance
3. Public Forum

None.

Agenda packets can be found here for review:

https:/lwww.sandwichk12.ora/cmsione.aspx?portalid=27128483&paceid=2793032

4. Superintendent’s Update

a. District Safety Planning

-Dr. Maruszczak spoke on the Jan 13th District PD for our entire staff, professional and
support staff. There will be two training sessions provided: A.L.I.C.E as well as Stop the
Bleed. The district will have its vulnerability assessment done on Jan. 25th and Jan.
26th, and the final report should be available in 6-8 weeks..

5. New Business
a. FY24 Budget Presentation - Overall District - Dr. Maruszczak

-Dr Maruszczak shared about it being early in the budget process and that it is subject
to change. He started with the operational budget and how our core values are shown
through the funding, in this case, academics and the social emaotional needs of our
students. We are still in recovery mode and it is mainly a level services budget. We
have identified strategic aobjectives to continually improve and grow as well as
efficiencies in our operations to maintain fiscal responsibility.



-First, looking at enroliment, there is a projected loss of 50 students for next year based
on NESDEC data from the past 10 years, birth rate, etc. Historical enrollment data
shows that Sandwich has gone from 3,062 students in FY13 to 2,070 in FY23. Qur
current average class size is 15-20 pupils. Dr. Maruszczak spoke to birth rates
compared with kindergarten enrollment numbers as being relatively stable.

-Proposed FY24 Operational Budget = $38,210.952. This maintains level servicing and
addresses the most critical areas of need. This is an increase of $1,298,156 over FY23.

-The main budget drivers are: salaries, special education, and utilities. Utilities alone are
up 35% and Special Education equates to an increase of 60.36% overall.

-The increase in transportation is tied to CPI and on May 1st that figure was 7.5%.

-Regarding Teaching & Learning, the hope is to expand the ARC Core Literacy Series to
grades 2-4 and there is also a new math program for grades 7-8 in the works.

-Dr. Maruszczak added that there is a tremendous amount of uncertainty. Due to the
Governor’s transition taking place, their budget presentation is being pushed out to
March 2nd. There is a possible supplemental “pothole fix" of the 14% mandated OOD
tuition increase to consider.

-We have received $750K in CPPI grants which is appropriate to supplant the salaries
of 2.0 FTE PreK teachers and 2.0 FTE ESPs for the next two years, through 2025..

-A graph was shared showing enrollment vs. staifing. Enroliment is down while staffing
has stayed relatively flat. Understandable due to the pandemic but maybe time to adjust

based on current class sizes.

-In closing, Dr. Maruszczak reminded everyone to not lose sight of the internal and
external necessities of our students. We need to make sure there is academic rigor; the
students' social emotional needs are met; there is constant and continuous, effective
communication; and, we have safe and secure buildings with engaged and challenged

students inside.

-Q&A: Mr. Fisher asked about staff reductions. He referred to pg. 9 comparing
enrollment in 2019 to now 400 less yet admin numbers have stayed the same. Dr
Maruszczak informed everyone that additional staffing was needed to get through the
crisis of the pandemic appropriately. Among other things, the mental health crisis is
“next level”. Confirming this is the fact that OOD placements are up everywhere and we
have made tremendous investments in dealing with this. Around 18% of students need
services currently in Sandwich. Mr. DiGiacomo mentioned how Dr Maruszczak referred
to a reduction in salaries therefore, there will be staff reductions but we have to keep in
mind that small class sizes attract students and we have more opting in than out which

is a positive.















